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Coast Guard Urges Waterfront Facilities to Remain “Vigilant”

     PITTSBURGH – Coast Guard officials will be out in full force over the next few weeks embarking on an effort to ensure waterfront facilities on the three rivers are making progress toward implementing the new Maritime Transportation Security Act (MTSA) of 2002.  Operation “Vigilance,” as it is being called, will target particular waterfront facilities that transfer, store or produce hazardous materials on site.  According to Coast Guard officials, the potential for breaches of security are a reality in this post 9-11 environment and if in the wrong hands, these hazardous materials could pose a potential threat to public safety and the environment. 


Coast Guard personnel from Marine Safety Office Pittsburgh will conduct facility visits to evaluate the progress being made with regard to enhancing physical security measures within and around the 54 facilities regulated by the Coast Guard under the MTSA.  Under the new regulations, facilities have until December 31, 2003 to submit an official Facility Security Plan to the Coast Guard for review.  According to Commander Wyman W. Briggs, Commanding Officer of Marine Safety Office Pittsburgh, many facilities have been proactive and have already taken measures to secure their facilities, submit plans and work closely with the Coast Guard to ensure compliance with these new security-focused regulations.


Once facilities submit their plan, the Coast Guard will review each one individually to evaluate its adequacy and make recommendations where appropriate.  The review process for these plans, which number 5,000 nationwide, is scheduled to last six months with final implementation required by each facility no later than July 1, 2004.  Marine Safety Office Pittsburgh’s area of responsibility encompasses a 320-mile area covering Western Pennsylvania, and parts of West Virginia, and Ohio.  During this period, Coast Guard boarding teams will continue to conduct armed river patrols throughout the zone, as well as escorts of barges containing Certain Dangerous Cargos.

        If media are interested in learning more about the MTSA, they can access the Coast Guard web site at: www.uscg.mil/hq/g-m/mp/mtsa.shtml.  For more information on Coast Guard supported activities and the Coast Guard in Pittsburgh, please contact Marine Safety Office Pittsburgh at (412) 644-5808 ext. 2108.
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Operation “Vigilance”

Under the Maritime Transportation Safety Act (MTSA) of 2002, owners and operators of certain facilities in U. S. ports are required to conduct Facility Security Assessments (FSAs), develop written Facility Security Plans (FSPs), and implement the security measures in those plans.  All FSPs are required to be submitted to Coast Guard Marine Safety Office (MSO) Pittsburgh for review, no later than December 31, 2003, with final implementation required by each facility no later than July 1, 2004.  In addition, owners and operators must also designate specific personnel as Facility Security Officers.  These rules are part of international efforts to increase the security of maritime transportation. Facilities that fall under these new rules include those that meet the applicability provisions of 33 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) 105.105.  Generally, these include facilities that:

· handle explosives, liquefied natural or hazardous gas, or other Certain Dangerous Cargoes (CDCs)

· transfer oil or hazardous materials

· handle vessels covered by Chapter XI of the International Convention for the Safety of Life at Sea

· handle passenger vessels certificated to carry more than 150 passengers (if vessels actually embark or disembark passengers there)

· handle cargo vessels greater than 100 gross register tons

· handle barges that carry cargoes regulated by 46 CFR, chapter I, subchapter D and O, or CDCs

In an effort to assess the progress being made at the many facilities located within the Captain of the Port Pittsburgh zone subject to the new MTSA regulations, MSO Pittsburgh has embarked on an initiative to visit particular facilities that, because of the products they handle and/or produce, may pose a substantial threat to public safety and the environment.  These visits will occur over the next few weeks and will enable Coast Guard personnel to gain a better understanding of each facility’s primary security concerns and in some cases, provide guidance to Facility Security Officers on how they can best improve upon existing security measures.

For more information on Coast Guard supported MTSA activities, please contact Lieutenant Commander Michael Evanish at (412) 644-5808 x 2105.

W. W. BRIGGS

Commander, U.S. Coast Guard

Captain of the Port
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